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Hello everyone. You are here for the Edwards Ferry Road Sidewalk Improvement Project Neighborhood Meeting. 
We will be starting soon.
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Hello Everyone: Welcome to the Edwards Ferry Road Sidewalk Project Neighborhood Virtual Meeting
 
I’ll get started with some Introductions 
I am Anne Geiger from the Town of Leesburg and I am the project manager assigned to this project. 
Also with me from the Town is: 
Renee LaFollette – Director of PW & Capital Projects
Keith Wilson – The Town’s Land Acquisition Manager
Christine Roe – a project manager with Capital Projects who will be handling the technical issues tonight
I would also like to introduce Sarah Biggs, who will be the new project manager for this project with my retirement at the end of this month




Meeting Topics
► Project Description
► Project History & Goals
► Utility Relocations
► Design Presentation 
► What to Expect During Construction
► Next Steps
► Comments and Questions
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Tonight we’ll discuss:




Project: Upgrade sidewalk from 
600 ft. west of Woodberry Rd. 

to Prince St. 
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This improvement project is to replace and upgrade the existing concrete sidewalk along Ed. Ferry Rd.  

Even though this area is outside of the Historic district, the sidewalk will be brick within a concrete cradle to connect the ex. brick sidewalks to the east and west of the project. 




Project History
► 2015: Study prepared to establish 

project budget for CIP
► 2018: Project added to the Town CIP for 

construction in 2023
► 2019: Drainage issues of south side of 

road discussed, and funding added to 
project to address.

► 2020: Project accelerated forward for 
construction in 2021
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In 2015, an engineering study of the sidewalk was completed to establish the project budget for the Town’s Capital Improvement Program or CIP. In 2018, the project was added to the CIP.

In 2019, there was a neighborhood meeting where drainage issues on the south side of the road were brought to the Town’s attention.

Apparently the storm flow from the north side of the road overwhelms the undersized drainage system currently in place, and at the low point in the road near Woodberry, crosses Edwards Ferry Road and flows across several properties to south.  

Based on this meeting, the original study was amended to address that drainage issue, additional funds added to the CIP and the project was accelerated forward in the CIP 



Project Goals:
► Provide vertical separation between cars 

and sidewalk, and ADA standard 
sidewalk on north side

► Address storm drainage flow from the 
right-of-way on the south side

Project includes: 
► New curb, gutter, brick sidewalk and 

upgraded drainage system on north side
► Limited curb & gutter on south side

Presenter
Presentation Notes
This project provides a standard 5’ wide brick sidewalk in most places with narrower sidewalk widths in front of some walls.  The sidewalk widths all meet  Americans with Disabilities Act or ADA guidelines. The new 6” high curb provides a safety barrier between the users of the sidewalk and the cars in the road. 

The project also addresses the storm drainage flow running from the road right of way onto private property to the south. This will be done by upgrading the storm drainage system on the north side of the road to capture the storm water before it crosses the road, and providing curb and gutter along a portion of the south side of the road at the low point in Edwards Ferry Road near Woodberry. This curb will capture the rest of the storm flow in the right-of-way. 



► Utility conflicts
♦ No above ground conflicts 
♦ Below ground conflicts include:
 Watermain relocation
 Washington Gas – 6” gas line in road + 

services
 FIOS & Comcast services

Utility Relocations Needed
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Project was designed so that no utility poles need to be relocated.

However, there are a myriad of underground conflicts including a watermain, a gas line and services and Verizon and Comcast services. The Town’s consultant will be performing test holes along the length of the project in July/early August to determine where these conflicts are.
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We’ll look at the engineering plans and provide you with an overview of the project and the land acquisition needed for the work

We are starting on the western end of the project. North is up, south is down, west is to the left and east is to the right.

On the north side of the road – here is the ex. ROW shown with a light red line (show with cursor): 
On 232  and 236 EFR, new driveway aprons are being installed for the driveways and the sidewalk is being widened about 1 foot to the north.  The Town will be asking for a permanent sidewalk easement 1’ behind the sidewalk, temporary grading easements behind that to tie the new grading into the front yards as well as water meter and fire hydrant easements where they are relocated behind the new sidewalk.  

On 236 EFR, 20’ of new asphalt paving is being shown on the gravel driveway.  The Town's ZO requires that gravel driveways be paved 20’ behind the sidewalk to help the gravel fall off car tires before a car gets to the sidewalk and road. 

No work is being done on the south side to the road
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On the north side of the road here is the ex. ROW: 
On 240 and 242 EFR, new driveway aprons are being installed for the driveways and the sidewalk is being widened about 1 foot to the north.  Again the Town is asking for a permanent sidewalk easement 1’ behind the sidewalk, temporary grading easements behind that to tie the new grading into the front yards and water meter easements for those relocations. 

On 242 EFR, additional grading on the driveway is required to tie the new apron into the existing driveway about 25’ into the property.  The existing tree shown to the right of the driveway will need to be removed to grade the driveway. 

Where possible, ex. trees will be saved with root pruning and careful construction. When a tree must be removed for construction, please know that the Town has a tree replacement policy with all CIP projects. For any tree that must be removed, the equivalent new trees are offered to residents to replace the removed trees. 

On the south side here is the existing right-of-way:
At 241 EFR, the curb and gutter on the south side begins and extends across 245 EFR.   Temporary grading easements are needed to tie the grading need for the C&G into the ex. grades and the ex driveways.  The ex. hedges in front of 241 EFR  will need to be removed for that grading and can be replaced at the end of the project. The stone walk will be extended to the new C&G. 
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Continuing on the south side of the road, here is the ex. ROW. 

On 245 EFR, the storm drainage structure in the front yard will be replaced. The two ex. trees in its vicinity will need to be removed to install the storm drainage.   

On 247 EFR, the curb and gutter on the south side continues.   A temporary grading easement is needed to tie the grading need for the C&G to the new grades into the ex. grades and the driveway.  The existing brick on the driveway will be carefully removed, stored and reinstalled  The curb and gutter ends on this property. 

And no more work is being done on the south side of the road. 

Back to the north side of the road, here is the ex. ROW:
In front of 248 EFT, all construction will be on the road side of the existing brick wall. The new brick sidewalk will abut the ex. wall. 

On 302 EFR, all work is within the right of way except where the lead walk ties into the new sidewalk. A small construction easement will be needed to make that lead walk tie in. 
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Here is the ex. ROW.

On 304 EFR, the right of way extends into the road. The Town will be asking for that right of way to the face of the ex. brick wall.  The brick sidewalk will abut the ex. wall. The water meter will stay in the sidewalk.  The lead walk will be tied into the new sidewalk. A new driveway apron for the driveway serving both 304 and 306 EFR will be installed and will be asphalt paved to 20’ behind the sidewalk.

On 306 EFR, the sidewalk is being widened basically to the property line and the water meter moved behind the sidewalk.  

On 308 EFR, again the right of way extends into the road. The Town will be asking for that right of way to the face of the ex. stone wall. The sidewalk will abut the existing wall. The water meter will stay in the sidewalk. A temporary construction easement will be needed to tie in the new driveway apron to the driveway.

For 310 EFR, all work is within the existing right-of way. Some grading is needed to tie the new sidewalk into the front yard within the ROW. 
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Regarding the driveway on 310 EFR, a temporary construction easement will be needed to construct 20’ of asphalt on the gravel driveway. 

This is a good time to let residents with gravel driveways know that if you want to have your entire gravel driveway paved, the project inspector will give you the contact information of the Town’s contractor and you can make private arrangements to have your driveway paved at your cost by the contractor.  On other Town neighborhood projects, several homeowners have taken advantage of this opportunity. The biggest benefit is that the contractor’s mobilization and demobilization costs are already taken care of as a part of the Town’s project. 

Back to the properties.  
On 312 EFR, all work is within the existing right-of way. Some grading is needed to tie the new sidewalk into the front yard within the ROW. 


On 314 EFR, the sidewalk is being widened to the property line and the water meter moved behind the sidewalk.  A 1’ sidewalk easement, water meter easement and temporary construction easement to tie in the work will be requested. 
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On 316 and 318 EFT, again the sidewalk is being widened basically to the property line and the water meters moved behind the sidewalk. A 1’ sidewalk easement, water meter easement and temporary construction easement to tie in the work will be requested. 

On 320 EFR, the brick sidewalk will be built abutting the stacked stone wall. The wall may have to be removed for that construction but will be rebuilt. 

Please know that with all of the proposed easement and right-of-way acquisition discussed tonight, Keith Wilson, the land acquisition manager, will  be discussing the details with each of you after the offers have been made in a few weeks. 



What to Expect During 
Construction
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► Road will remain open during 
construction with flaggers
♦ Working hours 9am-3:30pm.

► Construction of driveway aprons will 
be staggered

► Driveways will use high-early strength 
concrete

► 48 hrs. notice for all interruptions
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Edwards Ferry Road will remain open during construction using flaggers. Construction will take place between 9am and 3:30pm to allow typical commuter traffic to use the full road during rush hour.  You will have access to your property at all times. There may be occasional delays of a few minutes if construction equipment needs to be moved out of the way. 

The typical sequence of construction is installation of storm drainage pipes, then concrete curb, gutter, driveway aprons, and the concrete cradle in which the brick sidewalk will be laid.  Then road reconstruction or milling, and final paving.  The actual brick sidewalk will be installed towards the end of the construction.  Please know that the sidewalk will be completely closed during construction and there will be an official sidewalk detour route for walkers. Coming from the east, the detour will north on Prince Street to North Street, then across North Street to Harrison St., and then south on Harrison Street back to EFR.  Coming from the west, it will be reversed. 

As the curb and gutter is installed, driveway aprons will be constructed using high early strength concrete that can be driven on in 2 days.  There will be 48 hours notice to homeowners for this apron construction. The apron construction will be staggered so that neighbors can help each other with parking while the concrete is curing.

EFR will be closed for several days when a short portion at and west of Woodberry Road is completely reconstructed towards the end of the project.

When water meters are replaced, 48 hours notice of water shut-off will also be given. That replacement timing can be coordinated with the inspector if there are issues with a particular date. 





Next Steps
► Summer 2021: 

♦ Land & Easement Acquisition
♦ Utility Relocations 

► Fall 2021: Project put out for bid

► Spring 2022: Construction, taking about 9 
months.
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So, what are the next steps?

Within a few weeks after this meeting, you will be receiving offer letters from Keith Wilson.  We expect the land acquisition to take 3-6 months. During that time, the utility relocations will take place and bid documents for construction will be prepared. Sometime in the fall, the project will be put out for bid – that timing is dependent on how easement acquisition and the utility relocations are progressing.  We expect construction to begin in early spring and take about 9 months. 





Questions? 

► Anne Geiger
♦ 703-771-2742
♦ ageiger@leesburgva.gov

► Sarah Biggs
♦ 703-771-6671
♦ sbiggs@leesburgva.gov

► www.leesburgva.gov/EdwardsFerry

► Raise your Hand:

Your Name 
Here

Want to type in 
your question? 

• Open Q&A (NOT CHAT) 
• Choose ALL PANELISTS
• Type in your question

Click blue box to 
open Q&A Pane

Presenter
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This concludes our formal presentation. We will be posting the presentation materials on the website shortly. 

Now we will offer you an opportunity to ask questions about the project information. 
Because this is not an in-person meeting, we do not have the opportunity to discuss specific issues pertaining to property impacts. 
Therefore, we ask you to limit your questions to the broader topics of interest to all participants and contact me directly with any specific property questions. I will get those questions to Keith Wilson. 
We have a lot of folks on this call and we will try to give everyone a chance to speak, however, we do plan to finish this meeting by 8:00 PM and will stop the question and answer session at that time. If we don’t get to your question, please follow up with me directly. 

For those of you connected through an electronic device… you should have the ability to raise your hand. This slide includes some graphics to help you find the raise hand icon. 
If your screen looks similar to the graphic on the left, try hovering over your name and click on the hand icon. Or look for the three dots as shown in the middle image. If you click on the three dots, you will get a drop down menu which hopefully includes the “raise hand” option. 

For anyone with a raised hand, Christine Roe will identify you by your name and unmute you so you can speak. Once we have answered your question, please lower your hand so we know your question has been answered. 

For those of you who have called in, if we have time, we will unmute each of you to give you a chance to speak. 
In addition, we also will be monitoring the Q&A box for questions. Please make sure you direct your question to “ALL PANELISTS” to ensure we receive your question. Regarding the chat box, please know that it will NOT be monitored. 

Christine: Do we have anyone with their hands raised? 
And do we have any others who have called in to the meeting? 
Do we have any questions listed in the Q&A box? 

That concludes the Neighborhood Meeting for the Edwards Ferry Road Sidewalk Improvement Project. Thank you very much for your participation!  


mailto:kfranklin@leesburgva.gov
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